Mrs Joanne Said

Gozo Malta
To:The Secretary

Senate Legal and Constitutional References Committee

Parliament House

Canberra

Australia.

Dear Sir,

I am Joanne Said born in Blacktown Australia on 7.2.1974.My mother and father migrated to Australia in the late sixties and in 1976 when I was only 2 years old they moved back to Malta. As a child I enjoyed dual citizenship.  Under Maltese law I renounced my Australian citizenship by the age of 19.  I opted to keep Maltese citizenship in adulthood due to the fact that life in Malta for me without Maltese Citizenship would have been with difficulties.  I am unhappy with this situation.  In fact I still consider myself as an Australian. Frequently I cross to Australia to visit my relatives which in all consists about 60 members, living in Melbourne, Sydney and Perth. With effect from 1.7.2002 the law was changed to allow people who renounced their Australian citizenship in order to retain another citizenship to apply to resume their Australian citizenship up to the age of 25 years. However this provision does not assist me, because I was over 25 on 1.7.2002 I still consider myself as an Australian and I appreciate very much if you do something for those who are over 25 to retain again the Australian Citizenship.

Thank you and best regards.

Joanne Said

